
 

 

                    JOHN A. LOGAN CAMP #26 

                  SONS OF UNION VETERANS 

                       OF THE CIVIL WAR 

                   DEPARTMENT OF ILLINOIS 

 

                   Camp Minutes for Nov. 1, 2017 

 
 The meeting was called to order by CC Hoovler at 7:01 pm with 10 members and one 

guest present: Steve Aarli PCC, Steve Anderson, Leonard Cassaro, Terry Dyer PDC, Steve 

Haight PCC, Richard Hoovler CC, Bill Johnson Treas, Dave Johnson PCC, Phil Thompson 

PCC and John Wade. Guests Carol Dyer. 

 

PCC Thompson led the membership in the opening prayer. 

PCC Steve Aarli Sec. called the roll of the membership. 

 

Officer Reports: 
  Secretary: The minutes for the Oct. 4, 2017 meeting were accepted as read. (PCC 

Haight promised he won’t miss meetings again, saying he missed last month and got 

appointed to the nominating committee). 

   

Treasure: Previous balance:                                      $1273.02                                

           Expenses:                              

             Paul Zeien Camp domaine name                         39.99                                      

             Stephenson Memorial fund                              191.20 

                                                            Total:   $231.19 

           Income:  

             Cans                                                     20.00 

             Donation Stephenson Memorial (cash)                    91.20 

                                                            Total:   $110.20  

    

          New Balance:                                            $1152.03 

 

  A motion was made by Bro. Wade to accept Treas. report Bro. Haight PCC 2nd motion 

passed. 

 

Sickness & Distress: PCC DeGroff shoulder surgery went well and had a lump on face 

removed. 

 

Membership: Mr. Ron Beaulieu who had stopped by last month and shared info on his  

  CW relative, couldn’t come tonight but is interested in joining our Camp. 

  Bro. Aarli reported that PCC Carter had received an Honorable Discharge from the  

  Hecker Camp #443 (Bellville). 
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Graves Registration: PCC Aarli read an obit about a Sgt. Redman who served in the 119th 

Ill. Inf. and is buried in the Messerer Cemetery in Schuyler County. Ill. 

 

Monuments/Memorials: Bro Steve Anderson shared some information put together by  

  PCC Carter and that Bro. Carter had no further information. 

  PCC Haight reported that someone had already painted the tubes in Oregon. CC Hoovler  

  apologized for not taking action sooner to have our Camp do this.  

  

Communications: Sec. Aarli read an email from a former Logan Camp member Bro. Ken  

  Artlip, now a member of a Camp in Wisconsin, that his CW relative John V. Artlip who   

  served in the 12th Ill. Cavalry and buried in the Roscoe, Ill. cemetery. His military marker  

  was placed (by mistake several years ago?) in a Beloit, Wi. cemetery and has now been  

  relocated to the Roscoe cemetery. His Wisconsin Camp will conduct a marker  

  rededication next spring and will invite our Camp to take part. 

                                               

New Business: Several items were highlighted from the recent Dept. Encampment held on  

  Oct. 28 in Batavia. Ill. The Rail Splitter was a main issue and all Camps are encouraged  

  to submit articles/photos. 

  The Dept. of Illinois had presented our Sister Carol Dyer with the Dr. Mary Walker  

  award (Dept. level) for her active work with the Ladies Auxiliary and with our Logan  

  Camp. 

  Two members of the Camp Council audited the Treas. books 

  Camp Treas. Johnson will order a PCC Medal. 

  PDC Dyer has reserved a room at Chiao Bella’s Restaurant for our Camp Christmas  

  banquet on Dec. 7, 2017 and will send out details concerning menu and cost. 

  PDC Dyer presented more info about next year’s Memorial Day activities. 

  PCC Haight working on grant’s for Memorial Day to help with cost for 1st Brigade Band. 

  A motion was made, seconded and passed to have the incoming CC establish a Public  

  Relations Committee to help promote the Camp. 

  PCC Thompson read the slate for next year’s Camp Officers: CC Terry Dyer PDC/PCC; 

  SVC Steve Haight PCC; JVC Leonard Cassaro; Sec. Steve Aarli PCC; Treas. Bill    

  Johnson; Council: Phil Thompson PCC, Dave Johnson PCC & Richard Hoovler PCC. 

  As there were no further nominations from the floor, a motion was made, seconded and  

  passed to elect the above by acclamation. 

  Officer installation will take place at the Dec. 6, 2017 Camp meeting. 

  November is Marine Corps birthday. There will be a Vets Day program at RVC on Nov 3 

 

  There being no further business, PCC Thompson gave the closing prayer and PDC Dyer 

closed the meeting in due form at 8:30pm. 

 
 

                                                       In Fraternity, Charity & Loyalty, 

 

                                                            Steve Aarli PCC/GRO 

                                                                Secretary     
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